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By this time next week we should have a pretty good idea of where we stand with Congress on our comparability issue. Our visibility on the Hill is high and several offers of support have been received. All of your work on this is very much appreciated.

The Senate bill on ATC retirement (S.871) now has a House counterpart (HB2523). Our lobbyist advises that there is only a lukewarm reception from Congress on this but we’re lending as much support as possible and keeping a close eye on the issue. If you’re so inclined, we encourage you to contact your congressional representatives. My thanks to Al Osborn, MIA AFSS, for his help on this.

At the FAA Labor Management Relations Council (FLMRC) meeting last week we discussed the Model Work Environment implementation rollout. I’ve asked Webmaster John Dibble to post a copy on our web page. A reminder – MWE is not supposed to be disciplinary in nature. Any questions or comments should be directed to our national MWE representative Craig Campbell or me.

Another issue discussed at the FLMRC is the new FAA Performance Management System (PMS). NAATS Chief Negotiator Bill Dolan is bargaining this matter and a copy will be posted on our website. Please contact Bill with any questions or comments.

The agenda for our national meeting in LAS will be finalized next week. We have commitments from Fanny Rivera (ACR-1), Jim Washington (ARS-1) and Jeff Griffith (AT-2) as FAA speakers. There is also the chance that our friend from north of the border, Ron Smith, will attend. The Facrep training will be scheduled the same as last year. We should have all the details out to you in the next 10 days or so.

I’ll be at IPT tomorrow to meet with the members. I’ve also received invitations to MIV and BOI. We’re still working on the DEN, SEA and SW Region meetings. All meetings are subject to congressional workload and coordination with the appropriate Regional Directors. 

Wally Pike

